McDonald’s response to Dream for Darfur

The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited McDonald’s and 18 other companies to respond to concerns raised in the following items about the companies’ actions, as sponsors of the 2008 Beijing Olympics, with regard to China's role in Sudan and Darfur:
· "Olympic sponsors faulted for inactivity on Darfur", Daniel Trotta, Reuters, 26 Nov 2007:
www.reuters.com/article/worldNews/idUSN2641581820071126
· "Olympic Sponsors 'Silently Complicit' in China's Support of Darfur Genocide, Says Human Rights Group", Olympic Dream for Darfur, 26 Nov 2007: www.dreamfordarfur.org/TheCampaign/CorporateSponsorInitiative/2008OlympicCorporateSponsorDarfurReportCard/PressReleaseCorporateSponsorReportCard/tabid/278/Default.aspx
· "2008 Olympic Corporate Sponsor Darfur Report Card": www.dreamfordarfur.org/TheCampaign/CorporateSponsorInitiative/2008OlympicCorporateSponsorDarfurReportCard/tabid/276/Default.aspx
In response, McDonald's provided to the Resource Centre the letter it had sent to Dream for Darfur in October 2007:
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October 23, 2008

Ms. Ellen Freudenheim
Dream for Darfur

¢/o Public Interest Projects
80 Broad Street, Suite 1600
New York, NY 10004

Dear Ellen,

We wanted to get back to you regarding your most recent correspondence about the situation in Darfur.
We’ve had a number of meaningful exchanges with Dream for Darfur since you first initiated contact
with us and we appreciate the opportunity to continue that dialogue in a spirit of open, honest
communication.

As we have previously discussed, we recognize that the situation in Darfur is a serious humanitarian
concern. The issue is tragic, complicated and in need of international resolution. We appreciate and
share your concern and desire to see progress.

When you first initiated contact with us, you were specific in expressing your main objective, which was
to see the UN approve peace keeping troops for Darfur. That step has been taken and while we all wish it
could have happened sooner, the wheels are in motion for UN progress to be made and become a reality.

You also asked us to speak with the International Olympic Committee on this subject. This, too, has
happened and as a result, we know you are now in direct communication with them as well.

Going forward, McDonald’s will continue to be a significant Olympic sponsor. We believe in the spirit
of the Games and their ability to bring the world together in a way that is constructive, positive and
inspirational. Our focus will continue to be on supporting the power of the Olympics to reinforce
excellence, unity and achievement among people the world over. As an Olympic sponsor, this is where
our efforts are most appropriately placed. Moreover, we do not feel it is the role of Olympic sponsors to
negotiate with sovereign governments.

We continue to feel strongly that the only real progress that can be made in Darfur is at the United
Nations and government levels where they can appropriately drive discussions, diplomacy and solutions.
These bodies are best positioned to determine and implement a course of action that holds the greatest
promise for success in the region, a hope that we all share.

For all these reasons, we feel it is more appropriate to summarize our point of view in this letter versus
completing the questionnaire. Thank you again for the opportunity to respond.

Sincerely,

(RoAret L Aamgort

Bob Langert
Vice President, Corporate Social Responsibility





